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1
PURPOSE

1.1
To inform you of the action taken to safeguard the whole of the Clitheroe Market Towns Initiative funding.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1
Clitheroe the Future successfully bid for £1.2m of funding from the North West Development Agency in 2004.

2.2
This funding was to be drawn down over a 3 year period ending 31 March 2008 to fund a programme of schemes agreed with the North West Development Agency.

3
INFORMATION

3.1
It became clear towards the end of the 3 year period that all the funding was extremely unlikely to be claimed by Clitheroe the Future.  This was primarily because two of the major projects to be funded:

i)
St Mary’s Arts Centre
£180,000


ii)
Roefield Leisure Centre £125,000


had been delayed for a variety of reasons.  Despite protestations by Clitheroe the Future to North West Development Agency they were adamant that the Market Towns Initiative Programme could not be extended nor could funding be claimed for schemes that hadn’t been started.

3.2
There was a real danger that the funding left to be claimed estimated at £305,000 would be lost to the area and redirected by North West Development Agency to other parts of the region.

3.3
We met with North West Development Agency to look at how this funding could be secured for Clitheroe and not lost.

3.4 
Following a very positive response from NWDA and discussions with representatives 
from Clitheroe it was agreed that:

i) The outstanding £305,000 could be claimed against the Clitheroe Castle Scheme in 2007/08.

ii) The money saved by the Council (£305,000) would be used in 2008/09 to fund:
· The Roefield Leisure Centre £125,000

· Other projects totalling £180,000 to be agreed by the Council following discussions with NWDA and Clitheroe the Future.

3.5
A preliminary meeting has taken place with Clitheroe the Future to determine how to 
progress the allocation of the funding.  No agreement has yet been reached.

4 
CONCLUSION

4.1
The action taken has ensured that the full amount of funding has been secured for 
the Clitheroe Market Towns Initiative.  Further discussions need to take place to 
agree how the remaining funding is allocated.
5
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE

5.1
Approve the action taken.
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